Town of Bear Creek Town Board Proceedings of October 10, 2023

The Regular Board Meeting of the Bear Creek Town Board was held at the Bear Creek Town Hall, on October 10, 2023. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Travis Nachreiner at 7:00 p.m.

The following members were present: Travis Nachreiner, Chairman; Jeff Scallon; and, Dwayne Faber, Supervisors.

Others present: Donna Lins, Treasurer; Tim McCluskey, Patrolman; Robbin D'elene; and, Sheila Carver, Clerk.

The Clerk read the minutes of the September 12, 2023 Regular Board meeting. Scallon motioned to approve the minutes as presented. Faber seconded. Motion carried.

The Treasurer's Report was given by the Treasurer. Faber motioned to approve the Treasurer's Report with corrections. Scallon seconded. Motion carried.

Scallon issued building permits to Paul Coblentz for a barn and Dick Powell for a garage.

Scallon motioned to set the budgeting meeting for Thursday, October 19th at 7:00 p.m. Faber seconded. Motion carried.

Nachreiner discussed the mil rate assessment per Plain Fire Emergency Protection District Board. Scallon motioned to approve the .81 mil rate assessment for the Plain Fire Emergency Protection District. Faber seconded. Motion carried.

Nachreiner estimates Chapel Road to be \$205,107.45. Scotts made the road about four inches wider. Nachreiner presented the aggregate numbers from Bindl Bauer. The lowest price for salt is from Salt by CLLS for \$100/ton delivered. It is about \$600 more to go with Columbia County, but they have been good to the Town of Bear Creek in the past, especially when there has been a salt shortage. Scallon motioned to buy salt from Columbia County at \$115.03/ton plus Heiser trucking delivery at a rate of \$125/hour. Faber seconded. Motion carried. Scallon motioned to purchase sand from Nick Heiser Trucking at \$10.50/yard. Faber seconded. Motion carried. Nachreiner presented his PASER ratings for roads that he submitted to the Wisconsin Department of Transportation. Nachreiner is correcting an error with them in the length of the project for Chapel Road so the LRIP grant funds can be disbursed.

The November meeting will be Wednesday, November 15th which will start at 6:45 p.m. for the public budget meetings.

The board approved expenditures totaling \$153,853.06.

Faber motioned to adjourn at 7:56 p.m. Scallon seconded. Motion carried.

Sheila Carver, Town Clerk